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Vehicle Access Impact from Triathlon Race in September 
 

*The Board must take action to approve the following traffic impact to Beach Road: 
 
On Sunday, September 23rd, a city-wide triathlon event will be held in the City of Dana 
Point.  The running portion of the race is proposed to cross over the railroad grade 
crossing at the entrance to Beach Road on that day. 
 
The District Manager, Board President Bell and Director Martinez met on site with City 
officials and the event coordinating representatives and discussed the details of how the 
runners will impact Beach Road traffic access in and out of the community. 
 
Attached is an expanded detail of the race description and traffic management.  To briefly 
summarize the details, traffic will be delayed on an intermittent basis that day while 
runners pass through the RR grade crossing area.  The first group of runners are the elite 
competitors and traffic officers stationed in the intersection will be giving priority to this 
group of runners – this means cars will be stopped while the runners pass through.  It is 
expected that delays will be no more than when a commuter train passes by and as the 
runners spread out along the course the delays will most likely become shorter. 
 
After the lead group of elite runners passes through, the priority will shift to any waiting 
vehicles who will be allowed to pass while the runners are made to wait which should 
create no delay any greater than the time it takes for the signal light to change. 
 
Dana Point Sheriff’s Deputies will be positioned in several locations around the entire 
intersection area to maintain tight control over the runners and traffic. 
 
It was discussed and agreed that permission from the Capistrano Bay District would be 
contingent upon an indemnification by Go Forward Racing naming the District as an 
additional insured to a limit of $1Million. 


